
Report of the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board to the Council meeting of 6 October 2005 

3. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 3.1 ARANUI NURSING PROJECT 
 
  Jackie Cooper, from the government-funded Aranui Nursing Project, was in attendance to 

outline her activities in the Aranui area.  She provides a multi-level, family-centred service to the 
Aranui community to provide care and information to help people get better and stay healthy.  
Jackie Cooper recommended a number of future possible initiatives that the Board could 
support in the future to contribute to the health and wellbeing of the Aranui people. 

 
  The Chairperson thanked Jackie Cooper for her presentation and her excellent work in the 

Aranui community. 
 
 3.2 AVONSIDE DRIVE TRAFFIC CONCERNS 
 
  Jeannie Roberts and Betty Chapman were in attendance to outline their concerns about traffic 

issues at the corner of Wainoni Road and Avonside Drive.  The main concern is with vehicles 
exiting from the shared driveway of the church, scout hall and playcentre onto Avonside Drive.  
They stated that visibility was impaired owing to a dip in the road, buses regularly parked on the 
street, that a large number of cars parked near Porritt Park, and that these factors created a 
hazardous situation for drivers exiting onto the street, many of which are elderly. 

 
  The Board decided: 
 
 1. To request officers to further investigate the issues raised on the corner of Wainoni Road 

and Avonside Drive near Porritt Park, to see if a solution could be found. 
 
 2. To refer the issue to the New Brighton Police to consider whether there was a need for 

greater enforcement in the area. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council Minutes for the decision


